
President’s Report NHS
Karen White



Australian Charities Not-For-Profits

Commission (ACNC)  

•  Rebecca and I have worked through the process of re-registering our P&C as a 

charity with ACNC. 

• Our Annual Information Statement has also been completed – so all current 

requirements for ACNC have been met.

• P&C Federation continues to be a reliable source of support and information.

• Pleased to have this resolved – it has been a very long process to work 

through.

• If anyone would like more information on the Annual Information Statements – 

please contact Karen White or Rebecca West.



Consolidation of P&C accounts

• Good progress has been made with consolidating our accounts to Newcastle 

Permanent Building Society. We look forward to having a more streamlined 

approach with our banking needs.

• Four P&C executive will have access to internet banking to manage those 

accounts.

• Two club accounts set up in addition to our term deposit account.

• One of the club accounts was set up for the Senior Leadership team at NHS to 

support their fundraising efforts. 



Fundraising

• Our fundraising expert Deb Smith, has investigated our next fundraising venture 

for our NHS community. 

• One of our local stores -  Doughheads at The Junction offer a fundraising option to 

schools and Deb is keeping us informed about this.

• As we all know, these events need many hands to support a positive outcome. If 

you can be of any assistance to our hard working team, please email your interest 

to our P&C email on the NHS website.



NHS Mobile Phone Policy – ‘Off and Away’  

• Thankyou from P&C to all involved in the NHS community for implementing 

the NSW updated mobile phone policy in schools.

• As a P&C we are grateful for the hard work being done by all staff at NHS for 

ensuring a smooth transition in this space.

• Feedback thus far is so positive and can only be good for the learning of our 

young people at school.



Graduation morning tea

• NHS P&C morning tea for the Year 12 Graduation was enjoyed by many graduates, 

parents and carers in attendance. 

• There was a nice variety of fresh food (wraps, sushi, fruit and graduation cake) to 

celebrate the hard work and completion of 13 years of schooling.

 

• Congratulations to Year 12 2023.

• Sincere thanks to Janene and the NHS staff for another fabulous graduation ceremony. 









Thankyou P&C

• Thankyou to NHS P&C for your hard work in supporting the school in 2023. Your 

commitment to maintaining our committee as a source of consultation, merit 

selection representation and fundraising is so much appreciated. 

• NHS P&C look forward to another year in 2024 working together and 

supporting the great work happening at Newcastle High School.


	Slide 1: President’s Report NHS Karen White
	Slide 2: Australian Charities Not-For-Profits Commission (ACNC)  
	Slide 3: Consolidation of P&C accounts
	Slide 4: Fundraising
	Slide 5: NHS Mobile Phone Policy – ‘Off and Away’  
	Slide 6: Graduation morning tea
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10: Thankyou P&C

